
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting - Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 

The monthly Business Meeting was held August 8, 2012. Ernest Carol Taylor served as the 
Moderator. (1) Bob Moore reported that if the church would prepay the gas for the winter 
months by August 31, 2012, it could be locked in at $1.89 with the total bill of $5,073.53 in 
which we have a $623.47 credit. It was voted on and approved to make this payment. (2) 
Sam Graham, the Chairman of the Nominating Committee presented the Nominating 
Committee Report for the 2012-2013 Church Year. It was voted on and approved to accept 
this report as presented. (3) A motion was made, it was voted on and approved to pay Bro. 
Vic's full salary of $2,740.00 for the month of August. (4) A motion was made, it was voted 
on and approved to pay Joan Stansbury $685.00 per week for the next 28 weeks in honor of 
the 32 years of service of Bro. Vic as the church pastor (this in addition to the month of 
August equals the total of 32 weeks). (5) A motion was made, it was voted on and approved 
to send thank you cards to the Marion County and Washington County Sheriff's Departments 
and the Lebanon Police Department for the vehicle escort of the funeral procession to the 
gravesite through Lebanon to the county line and at all intersections continuing on to the 
intersection in Springfield. Charlotte Benningfield will send this card. (6) A motion was 
made, it was voted on and approved to send a thank you card to The Lebanon Enterprise for 
the nice article in today's newspaper about Bro. Vic's ministry and death. Melody Mays will 
send this card. 
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